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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

RSE Curriculum 

Please can you check your emails regarding information about our RSE (relationships 

and sex education) curriculum. We wish to ensure you are informed about what the 

children will learn and give you the opportunity to feedback and ask any questions. 
 

Menu 

Next week’s menu is WEEK 3.  
 

Thursday Menu 

All schools are funded based on information collected on specific ‘Census’ days. Our 

next Census day is on Thursday. Please can we encourage all our pupils to please 

have a cooked school meal on that day. There is a special menu on offer. Please see 

attached. 
 

PE timetables & After School Clubs 

Monday – Crooklets/Sandymouth  Tuesday – Blackrock/Duckpool 

Wednesday – Northcott/Widemouth Thursday – Summerleaze/Crackington 

Friday - Wanson 
 

After school sports clubs - Tuesday for Blackrock, Wednesday for Crooklets, Thursday 

for Wanson and Friday for Summerleaze. 
 

Year 5 & 6 Swimming 

Both year groups have thoroughly enjoyed their lessons and relished the opportunity 

to get back in the pool. A huge thanks to Splash (Better Leisure) for making these 

lessons possible. There will be no more swimming provision this academic year but 

there will be more opportunities from September when we hope the Covid measures 

will no longer be in place. 
 

Year 4 Visitor 

Next Thursday, Year 4 are welcoming a very special visitor – Clive Pig! Clive is a 

fabulous storyteller and author. We cannot wait to enjoy his humour and dramatic 

tales! Covid measures and risk assessments will be in place.  
 

Breakfast Club and After School Club 

Breakfast club is available in each school for their appropriate year groups.  

The After School Club – The Sandy Seagulls, based just at the Junior School, is already 

proving a big hit with those who have attended so far! Open to all ages (EYFS to Year 

6) the children enjoy games, crafts, and play. To book, please use Parent Pay. You will 

need to book and pay for either provision in advance.  
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On booking of the After School Club, you are automatically charged £3.50 for the 

initial session (until 4pm). If you require the later session, the staff will add the remaining 

£4.50 charge after 4pm. 
 

Staffing Changes 

Miss Webb 

We would like to welcome back Miss Webb who is returning to the Junior School after 

a period at the Infant School.  Miss Webb will be in the school office full time after half 

term. 
 

Between now and then Mrs Smeeth is covering the front desk as well has her other 

duties so please be patient if your enquiry is not dealt with as quickly as we would like 

it to be.  
 

Attendance 

Attendance is compulsory. Please contact the school by telephone from 8:30am on 

01288 352731 if your child is ill and therefore will not be attending on that day. You will 

need to inform us each day that your child will be absent.  

Attendance this week is 95.3% 
 

General Reminders 

• School meal orders – we need to inform the kitchen of the meal orders for that 

day by 9:15am. If your child will be late, please ring in to order your child’s meal. 

• Toys/cards – please can we remind you that no toys/cards/miscellaneous 

items are to be brought into school. 

• School Uniform - Children need to be in school uniform or correct sportswear 

on their PE/after school club days.  

• Snacks/Packed lunches - Please can we remind all parents that we are a NUT 

FREE school. No nuts or nut products to be brought into school please in snacks 

or lunchboxes. Thank you. 

• Debts on Parent Pay - By the end of each week, all meals*/clubs must be paid 

for (*unless the child is entitled to Free School Meals). The school cannot accept 

payment via cash. You will be notified of any outstanding debts. 
 

Hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

Sarah Robinson 

Head of School 
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